 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 14TH 2017 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM PCSO Alan Stead emailed to report that there had been no crime during the month.
No residents attended. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle Tatman, Bosomworth, Ward, Denby, Flockton and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES None
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.  None.
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 16TH 2017 These were approved. 
MATTERS ARISING  

1.Vacancy on Council , Appointment of new Vice- Chairman, and Adjustment to Cllr Responsibilities. 
The vacancy has been advertised in the usual way.
With the resignation of Ian Frankland, it is necessary to choose a new Vice- Chairman. It was proposed the Chairman, seconded Cllr Hoyland, and agreed unanimously, that Cllr Sidle should become Vice- Chairman. Cllr Sidle agreed to serve.
It is also essential to find a Cllr willing to take charge of the website. Cllr Sidle also offered to undertake this responsibility. Cllr Ward offered to take over from Cllr Sidle responsibility for the playground. 
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey.  The Clerk explained that this is now in hand, although she has not seen evidence that the money is actually in the BPC Bank Account. She was urged to follow this up if there was any further delay.(Action JG)  
3.Bowling Club Registration  There was nothing to report. (Action MB)  
4.Highways Update Cllr Hoyland reported :-
· A58 – Drain opposite Mill Lane is again full of leaves.
· A58 – Drain by bus stop has a lot of potholes. Reported to Highways who fed back that there has been a technical  assessment, and a follow up job has been raised in the system. 

· Bingley Ginnel – Footpath14 – Following the conditions imposed by the Emmerdale Fund, a quote for this has now been received. BH is trying to speak to Adam Ward about the following, but without success so far

1. – Additional quote.

2. – VAT- Costs are covered by £10,000 budget from Emmerdale without VAT(£9,780 net, £1,956 VAT, gross £11,736) She needs to establish that VAT can be re-claimed. 

3. Procedure

4. Timescale  for funding as the job needs to be done at an appropriate time of year. 
· Church Lane – Several potholes on the road by Bingley Cottages have been reported and she has been advised that they have been addressed.
· Church Lane – Gas works road closure 12.2.18, 2 weeks work expected to be completed within14 weeks. Concerns have been expressed that the alternative route via Spear Fir is not in a safe condition to cope with the extra traffic, and at least signs should be placed to warn motorists and cyclists. BH has followed this up and it will be looked into.
· Scarsdale Lane – Highways reported following work on gully that it was still slow flowing and needed further investigation. BH later learnt that there is an ‘order to be excavated’ and if it is then found that the development impacted on the drains, measures will be taken to recoup costs from the developer. She does not know when work will be carried out as there is a backlog.
· Highway Programme 2018/19 and Woodacre Lane – BH still has concerns about resurfacing work on Woodacre Lane and a possible repeat on Church Lane and Spear Fir. She has therefore had a long discussion with Highways, asking them to look at Woodacre Lane again and to do as much as possible to ensure the issues are not repeated on Church Lane and Spear Fir. They have taken the concerns on board.
The Chairman advised BH that there is a very large pothole on Spear Fir.(Action BH)  

· FOOTPATHS 

· A58 -  Footpath near Cornmill Ginnel has been assessed and minor ashphalting has been done. 
· Footpath No 20 – From Bingley Ginnel to field East of A58. BPC received a complaint about the condition of the footpath. After investigation, it was decided that it is not an issue at present but could be during the growing period. BH referred it to PROW who 
· will assess the situation 
5.Cornmill Ginnel  Cllr Tatman reported that he has been in communication with a lady from LCC Land Assets Dept. who has provided some good ideas and a suggested costing for   work to her specification. A contribution from BPC could speed up the process. She wants Cllr Tatman to speak to the lady who owns the trees as these are not part of Leeds assets. (Action GT) 
6. Village Archives There is nothing to report.                                                                                                                                      7.Litter Bin at corner of Tithe Barn Lane.  The Clerk has been informed that there are no bins available for new sites, only replacement ones.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
8. Village Pond .  Mark Hullah, with help from Cllr Bosomworth, has cleared the weed from a large section of the pond.                                                                                                                         9.Village Benches The Clerk will send John Priestley of East Keswick a list of the benches. (Action JG) 
10. SID Electronic Devices   Cllr Tatman has not yet held a site meeting with Nick Borras 
11. Confirmation of date for January Meeting and cancellation of February Meeting.  It was confirmed that the January meeting will be held on January 25th and there will be no meeting in February.
12. Decision on renewal of Snow Ploughing Agreement and Grit Bins  Bardsey Tree Services have advised that BPC is covered for snow clearance by them up to the end of this month. Cllrs agreed to renew the agreement for a further 3 years, paying £200 p.a. The Clerk is to check whether this covers only 2 clearances per year. (Action JG)
A resident of First Avenue has emailed the Clerk between meetings asking how residents could get the salt bin re-filled. The Clerk  first approached Highways, who informed her that this was not one of their bins, but one of those looked after by Ward Cllrs. She then  contacted Cllr Robinson ,who confirmed that 5 years ago Ward Cllrs had agreed to fund 5 bins in East Keswick and Bardsey from MICE money, but could not pay for annual refills. He is, however, trying to get MICE money to refill the First Avenue bin this year. Cllrs agreed that if he was unsuccessful they are willing to pay LCC in to refill the 2 bins in Bardsey currently looked after by Ward Cllrs, at a cost of £60 each.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Ward is still trying to get quotations for work on the first section. He has a meeting with TCV next week. (Action MW) 
2. Playground The Chairman reported that he will re grease the bearings on the swings. The post near the bin is loose again (on the Keswick Lane side). He is putting in a couple of floodlight poles down the field, so will use the remaining cement to re-seat the playground post.  Cllr Sidle said that the Council needs to consider a request for 106 money for playground improvements as suggested previously. 
3. Web Site .There was nothing to report. 
4. Sports Club. It was noted with regret that a former committee member, Graham Holder, has died.                                                                                                                                       5. Actions taken by District Cllrs  Cllr Robinson has been helpful in contacting Vicky Nunn over the 106 money and he and Cllr Stephenson have attended a meeting of LCC concerning transparency over planning applications. Cllr Robinson has also assisted residents of First Avenue who require more salt for their grit bin. (see MA 12) .  
PLANNING .                                                                                                                             1.New Applications.:-  

(a)17/07670- 7 Blackmoor Lane – Retro App. For Boundary fence.- Object.  
(b) 17/08033 – 4 Congreve Approach – Ext. – No objection.    

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/06946 – Cherry Nook, 5 The Dell – Ext. & Balcony.
(b) 17/04916 – Overdale, Wetherby Road – Exts. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/03599 – Linden Close – Three storey block of five apartments.   

4. Bramham Park Application.The Planning Officer has recommended refusal. Collingham PC are also objecting to the application. It is considered unlikely that the application will go before the December meeting of the Planning Committee. The Clerk had been informed by YLCA that a small grant to BAG would be in order, though the state of their funds should be taken into account. BAG have not responded to Council’s request for sight of their finances. 
5. Swallows Barn (17/02295)- Latest Report from Cllr Denby Carlton McKenzie (Enforcement) is dealing with this. The current issue is that the owner is extending his car parking area into GB land. 
6.  9, Congreve Approach - Message to Planners re Replacement of Boundary Hedge by Fence Cllr Denby wrote to Carlton McKenzie asking for exact regulations concerning fence hedge. He has now learnt that you can repair, alter or maintain an existing fence of whatever height provided it does not go any higher. If you remove an existing fence and construct another one it cannot be higher than 1m.
7. Decision on whether BPC should notify residents of likely forthcoming applications  This request was made by Tim Gittins at the last meeting. Cllrs are in favour of notifying residents only after an actual planning application has been received. 
8 .Attendance by Cllr Denby at LCC Meeting on 19 December re Leeds Local Plan. Noted. 
FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Biffa Waste Disposal -                                                                             £   312.42                              
(b) Bardsey Tree Services – Snow Ploughing Agreement 2015-16                  240.00      
(c) GGS Groundcare – Maintenance and Pond Clearance                            1,667.50
It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

2. Bank Mandate change. It was agreed that the name of Ian Frankland should be removed from the list of cheque signatories and replaced by that of Chris Sidle. (Action JG)               

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 

1.Tour de Yorkshire 2018   On 4th May 2018 this will again pass through Bardsey and East Keswick but in reverse order from the previous occasion. It will travel down Rigton Bank to East Keswick.   
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1.Lorries parking overnight in lay byes off A58 – Cllr Denby will write to Matthew Robinson (cc Cllr Stephenson) about this increasing problem, which appears to be illegal.    
Signed:

Date: 
BPC  December 17 Mins. 
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